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Dear [redacted], 

I refer to your Freedom of Information Act Request acknowledged by ourselves on 4th 

September 2020.  Your request sought information relating to travel plans and 

surveys. 

Can you send me; 

1. A copy of your last pre-COVID 19 staff, and visitor travel survey? 

Travel surveys are not routinely carried out by the Health Board. Please see attached 

the last travel survey/plan carried out for Morrison Hospital in 2015, when the Health 

Board was ABMU Health Board. 

2.  Your last pre-COVID 19 Board wide Travel Plan, and also specific travel 

plans for the Morriston, Singleton and Neath Port Talbot Hospitals. 

Please see Q1. We have also attached a public transport survey carried out for the 

entire Health Board in 2013; this was when the Health Board was ABMU Health Board 

and therefore its boundaries would have covered the Bridgend area also. Please note 

that the configuration of our services has changed significantly since that time, and 

so the data would have little relevance now. 

3.  The latest/most recent survey of access times to the Boards A and E 

departments and Critical Care Units? 

Please see Q2. 

 

I hope this information is helpful. If you require anything further please contact us at 

FOIA.Requests@wales.nhs.uk.  
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Under the terms of the Health Board’s Freedom of Information policy, individuals 

seeking access to recorded information held by the Health Board are entitled to 

request internal review of the handling of their requests. If you would like to complain 

about the Health Board’s handling of your request please contact me directly at the 

address below or register your complaint via FOIA.Requests@wales.nhs.uk.  

If after Internal Review you remain dissatisfied you are also entitled to refer the 

matter to the information commissioner at the Information Commissioner’s Office 

(Wales), 2nd Floor, Churchill House, Churchill Way, Cardiff, CF10 2HH. Telephone 

Number: 029 2067 8400.   

Yours sincerely 

 

Pam Wenger 

Director of Corporate Governance 
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